
Regional Health Forum – Dublin Mid Leinster, 
Health Service Executive Office, 

Arden Road, 
Tullamore, 
Co. Offaly. 

 
Telephone: +353 (0) 57 9315851 

E-mail: RHO@hse.ie 
 

Website: www.hse.ie 
AGENDA FOR THE MEETING  

OF THE 
REGIONAL HEALTH FORUM DUBLIN MID LEINSTER 

 
Venue: The Boardroom, HSE Area Office, Arden Road, Tullamore, Co. Offaly 

Date: Tuesday, 18th February, 2020 at 2:30pm 
 

1 Adoption of minutes of meeting of the Regional Health Forum - Dublin Mid Leinster held on Tuesday, 
19th November, 2019.(attached) 
 

2 Health Service Executive Updates (to be circulated at meeting) 
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Presentation on: Slaintecare by Elaine Scanlon 
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Motions 

Motion 
Number Proposed by Motion Responded by 

1 Cllr. F. Keena 

That this health forum give an update on 
discussions with the South Westmeath 
Hospice Committee in Athlone. 

Pat Bennett, 
Chief Officer, CHO8 

2 Cllr. C. O'Connor 

That this Regional Health Forum, Dublin 
Mid Lenister, calls for confirmation of 
the schedule now being followed in 
respect of the Community Nursing 
Home at Tymon North, Tallaght, 
including details of plans for the transfer 
of patients from Crooksling and the 
intake of new patients and may we also 
have details of plans for the recruitment 
of staff and may we have a full statement. 

Ann O’Shea, Chief 
Officer, CHO7 

3 Cllr. V. Jackson 

Can the HSE please explain why HSE 
staff are not allowed to sit as directors on 
the various Drug and Alcohol Task 
Forces around the country, its had to 
understand why professional are not 
allowed to take a much more active role 
in Task Forces who give so much to 
improving the lives of those on the 
margins of society. 

Pat Bennett,  
Chief Officer, CHO8 
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5 Questions 
 
Question 
Number Proposed by Question Responded by 

18.02.2020/01 Cllr. C. O'Connor 

To ask if contact has been made with the 
Childhood Development Initiative in 
Tallaght to discuss how positive reaction 
can be made to their recent launch of The 
InBetweeners report which identified and 
quantified the unmet mental health needs 
of children and adolescents in Tallaght 
and may we have a statement. 

Ann O'Shea,  
Chief Officer, 

CHO7 

18.02.2020/02 Cllr. C. O'Connor 

To ask for an update on the development 
of the proposed urgent Care Centre at 
Tallaght University Hospital confirming 
the schedule now being followed and may 
we have a statement. 

Eilish Hardiman, 
Chief Executive, 
Children’s Health 

Ireland.  
 

18.02.2020/03 Cllr. C. O'Connor 

To ask for a report on actions being taken 
to deal with the winter surge activity at 
Tallaght University Hospital; may we 
have details of trolley counts for January 
and may we have a statement. 

Trevor O'Callaghan, 
Chief Executive 
Officer, Dublin 

Midlands Hospial 
Group 

18.02.2020/04 Cllr. V. Jackson 

To Ask the Area Manager what are the 
current parking tariff structures for 
seriously ill patients both attending and 
visiting the various HSE hospitals in the 
Dublin Region, who owns these car 
parks, how much we receive in car 
parking charges and how much the 
various hospitals / HSE receive from 
these charges and how long have we 
entered contracts with the various car-
park operators. 

Trevor O'Callaghan, 
Chief Executive 
Officer, Dublin 

Midlands Hospial 
Group 

18.02.2020/05 Cllr. V. Jackson 

That all patients currently living in the 
Cherry Orchard Hospital complex be 
allowed live out there lives with dignity in 
this location as I am informed by 
residents in Ballyfermot the HSE were 
proposing to close down various wards 
and re-locate patients to nursing homes in 
the Dublin / Kildare area on such man 
has MS for many years he cannot move 
however he gets wonderful care and 
compassion from our staff in Cherry 
Orchard his family are aware no nursing 
home could ever give this man the love 
and care he currently receives, in addition 
the family don't drive and Colm would be 
without the care and support from his 
family who call daily for many years. 

Ann O'Shea,  
Chief Officer, 

CHO7 



18.02.2020/06 Cllr. C. Smyth 

To ask the Manager to give details of the 
future plans for the extensive HSE 
grounds at St. Columcille’s 
Hospital/Loughlinstown Hospital and if 
the HSE would be prepared to enter into 
discussions with Dun Laoghaire 
Rathdown County Council with a view to 
maximising public use of these lands? 

Mary Day,  
Chief Executive 
Officer, Ireland 
East Hospital 

Group 

18.02.2020/07 Cllr. C. Smyth 

That all elected Councillors be forwarded 
details of the new structures within the 
HSE for each region.  

Martina Queally,  
Chief Officer, 
CHO6; Ann 

O'Shea, 
 Chief Officer, 

CHO7;  
Pat Bennett,  

Chief Officer, 
CHO8 

 
 
 
18.02.2020/08 
 
 Cllr. C. Smyth 

That all elected Councillors be forwarded 
contact details of all relevant Senior 
Officials explaining what Department and 
who to contact for different issues raised. 

Martina Queally,  
Chief Officer, 
CHO6; Ann 

O'Shea,  
Chief Officer, 

CHO7;  
Pat Bennett,  

Chief Officer, 
CHO8 
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Chairperson’s Correspondence 
 

18.02.2020/09 Cllr. T. Costello To ask the Chair, for ladies effected by 
the Allergan Breast Implant BIA – ALCL 
Cancer Risk Issue which has come to 
light- will they have to pay for the MRI’s 
which are needed 

Dr. Vida Hamilton 
National Clinical 
Advisor and Group 
Lead, Acute 
Operations 

7 Date and Time of next meetings:- 
 
 Committee: Tuesday, 24th March 2020 at 2:30pm; 
 Forum: Tuesday, 21st April 2020 at 2:30pm. 

 
 

 
_______________________ 
Cllr. Deirdre O’Donovan 
Chairperson 


